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May 23, 2014


Pool Construction Update


Dear Members, 
We are excited for the pool to open tomorrow at 10 AM for the 2014 season. A lot of work has gone into refurbishing the pool during the off-season and we hope you will find the enhanced facilities a real improvement to your enjoyment of your Club membership.
Our staff has been preparing for the last several weeks for the opening. Even so, we ask for your patience as Nancy Wanzer and her staff work out the best practices and finalize new procedures for some of the pool’s new features like the diving boards and zero entry ramp.
On behalf of the Board, I want to thank all of you for your patience with this process and for your inputs during the planning, discussion and voting stages. 
In addition to the backing of our members, we’ve had a lot of great support from our Board, the heads of staff for our teams running the pool (Nancy Wanzer), snack bar (Beddie Decker and Dawn Dzurilla), swim team (Michelle Blanton), dive team (Ryan Fox) and tennis (Tom Herman). Our vendors and suppliers like Cardinal Bank (formerly The Business Bank), Paddock Pool Construction Company, Poolservice Company, and others have also been key in this process, and we thank them as well for their help and assistance. 
A special thank you is due to Joe Alonso (and his family) who have made a lot of sacrifices to help shepherd this project from its planning stages to completion. Joe has a “real” job at the National Cathedral as the Cathedral’s Head Stonemason, but has taken on the pool project almost as a second job and we are truly grateful for all of his expertise, hard work and dedication to this project. 
Have a great summer,
Stan Smith
President

